
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

 

June 21, 2022 

 

 

Agenda Item: 5.7 

 

Subject: Approval of Amendment to Agreement with BrightStar Care for vaccination 

verification and health screening support for Chabot College 

 

 

Background:  

 

At the January 18, 2022 meeting, the Board of Trustees approved a contract for $95,000 with 

BrightStar Care to support Chabot College’s return to primarily in-person services and 

instruction.  In order to continue providing the critical services included within the scope of that 

agreement, a contract amendment increasing the total contract to $140,000 is being requested. 

Welcome Tables will be provided to ensure compliance with the District vaccination requirement 

for use of campus facilities. Student “concierge” assistants will staff the Welcome Tables and 

partner with BrightStar Care staff to support the Chabot-Las Positas Community College District 

COVID-19 vaccination policy. Student COVID-19 vaccination verification will include looking 

up student vaccine status in District provided software and other digital and hard copy formats, 

and assisting students in entering their vaccination proof into the school portal to clear status. 

BrightStar Care staff will also help student assistants with COVID-19 symptom screening 

questions as needed to ensure smooth intake operations for on-campus services. 

 

Recommended Action: That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed BrightStar Care 

Medical Staffing Agreement for Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Chabot 

College, for the amended amount of $140,000 for the period of January 19, 2022 through June 

30, 2022. It is further recommended that the Board authorizes the Vice Chancellor, Business 

Services, to execute the contract on behalf of the District. 
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Submitted by: Jonah R. Nicholas/Date  Approved: Ronald P. Gerhard/Date 
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